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August 10, 2015 

Mr. Bill Comeau  Data Request Response Center 
Rocky Mountain Power  PacifiCorp 
201 South Main, Suite 2300 825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 Portland, OR 97232 

Re:       Advice No. 15-12 in Docket No. 15-035-T13, In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed 
Changes to Schedule No. 111 – Home Energy Savings Program 

Dear Mr. Comeau, 

On July 28, 2015, Rocky Mountain Power (Company) filed Advice No. 15-12 in Docket No. 15-035-
T13, proposing changes to Schedule No. 111, Home Energy Savings Program (Program), effective August 11, 
2015. The Company proposes revised language relating to refrigerators and incentive levels. 

Presently, mini refrigerators with a CEE Tier 3 rating qualify for a $100 incentive even though they 
can be purchased for $100 or less, thus providing an incentive payment of 100 percent or more of the 
purchase price. The Company states that it was not the intent of the Program to provide an incentive payment 
equal to the purchase price and proposes a size requirement for qualifying refrigerators. The Company also 
proposes adding language to clarify that incentive payments are available up to a certain amount and the 
maximum incentive may c hange with a notice of 45 days. The Company states the proposed changes are 
intended to eliminate the 100 percent incentive payment for mini refrigerators and to manage incentive levels 
as market conditions change.

On August 4, 2015, the Division of Public Utilities (Division) and the Office of Consumer Services 
(Office) filed memoranda recommending the Public Service Commission (Commission) approve the proposed 
changes as filed. 

Based on the Commission’s review and the recommendations of the Division and the Office, the 
Commission approves the proposed changes to Schedule No. 111, Home Energy Savings Program, as filed on 
July 28, 2015, effective August 11, 2015. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#268224 


